
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim Meets Nawshirwan Mustafa, Leader of the Movement for
Change (Gorran)

Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic Superior Council of Iraq, met Nawshirwan Mustafa,

leader of the Movement for Change (Gorran), at the latter's office in Sulaymaniyah, Thursday,

May 16, 2013. During the meeting, both sides have discussed the developments of the political

process and exchanged viewpoints about how to resolve disputes. His Eminence considered that

the visits and mutual communication ease the tension and give way to deep examination of

solutions, calling for studying the regional changes in the best interest of Iraq.

For his part, Mr. Nawshirwan Mustafa has congratulated his Eminence for his victory in the last

elections, wishing more progress and prosperity to the Superior Council.


